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Excellence, Innovation & Success in a Caring Environment 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Dec 7  Summer PSSA /Stage 1 Swimming concludes 
Dec 10  NOC full day rehearsal at Menai High 
Dec 11  NOC at Menai High commencing at 5.30pm 
Dec 14  Yr 6 County Fair 
Dec 17  Yr 6 Farewell at Bankstown Sports Club 5.30pm for 6pm start 
Dec 18   Picnic Day all Stages 
Dec 19  Last Day of term 
Jan 29  Staff Development Day 
Jan 30  School resumes first day for all students Yrs 1 to 6 
 

Friday 30 November 2018 
Term 4 Week 7 
Dear Parents, Staff & Students 
 
A Generous Grant 
 
Today, Friday 30 November, Mrs Brown attended a morning tea at Revesby Workers Club where we received 
an annual grant of $3000 from the Revesby Workers Club.  This grant is to support our educational programs 
at school and will go towards refurbishing the flagpole area at our school. This is an initiative of the school 
leaders and SRC. Thank you Revesby Workers. 
 

Parent Volunteers and Scripture Teachers Morning Tea 
 
Thank you to the parent/carer volunteers who braved the rain on Wednesday morning to attend the special 
morning tea. The morning tea was to say thank you to everyone who helps at our school. On behalf of the 
staff and students I would like to extend our thanks to our wonderful school community for all your efforts this 
year.  
 

Kindergarten 2019 Graduation and Afternoon Tea 
 
Yesterday, Thursday 29 November, we held the graduation assembly and afternoon tea for our 2019 
kindergarten students and their parents as we concluded the Kindi Start transition program. 
Kindergarten 2018 were wonderful hosts for the afternoon and provided a lovely afternoon tea for our visitors. 
Thank you to the 2018 kindergarten parents/carers for providing a plate of food.  
 

Elections of our School Captains 
 
On Monday 3 December at 9am the candidates for 2019 leadership positions will deliver their speeches to the 
rest of the school. Parents are welcome to attend the speeches which will be held in the hall. 
 
Night of Celebration 
 
Our Night of Celebration rehearsals are well into play now and our musical drama is developing well. All 
students are involved in dance and singing. Costumes are being organised by most staff and notes should 
have gone home informing you of the requirements for the night. We do have a technical rehearsal at Menai 
High the day before but we will be scheduling a dress rehearsal as well. Thank you as always for your 
cooperation. An invitation for the night will come home soon.  
 

Annette Wein 
Principal 
 



Respect & Responsibility,      Care & Compassion,      Cooperation & Fairness 

SPORTS NEWS 

 
 

Over the past couple of weeks, students from 5-6D and 5-6L have been working with Menai High School 
in the ‘Literacy Linkages’ program. Students were asked to write a descriptive piece which conveyed a 
mood using a chosen picture as their stimulus. They were mentored by a group of Year 9 English 
students from Menai High School.  
 
On Wednesday 28 November, our Year 6 students attended Menai High School to put their piece of 
writing into a competition along with Tharawal, Menai and Illawong Public Schools.  
 
Congratulations to our school runner-up Angelise and to our school champion, Taylah. The quality of 
writing from all students of Alfords Point was outstanding. Well Done! 
 
Thank you to all the parents and teachers who helped to transport the students to and from the high 
school. 
  
Jennie Lombe and Lyndal Davis 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Fantastic news, she did it! Yes our Amy won the Junior Girls High Jump event at The Australian Nationals 
Athletics Carnival held in Melbourne earlier this week. Amy cleared the bar at 1.44m which equalled her 
PB. This clearance gained Amy 1

st
 place. She is the Australian champion. During assembly Amy shared 

with all the Alfords Point Public School students her gold medal and the NSW uniform she wore. She also 
showed us the NSW cap adorned with the pins she traded, from other athletes, from all the states and 
territories in Australia. Congratulations Amy on this wonderful feat you are a true champion and sincere, 
humble sports person.  
 
Remember to add to your diaries Wednesday 6 February 2019 as this is when our Alfords Point annual 
school swimming carnival will be held at Revesby Pool. The carnival is for all students in years 3 – 6 
along with any Year 2 students born in 2011 that can swim 50m and who wish to compete. The Engadine 
Zone Swimming Carnival will be held at Engadine Leisure Centre on Tuesday 5 March for those students 
who qualify. 
 
Debbie Burke 
 

LITERACY LINKAGES 



 
 

During Term 4, our Year 6 boys participated in a five week program working alongside a group of 
volunteers from the Menai Men’s Shed. The men from the men’s shed worked through a design and 
make project which involved the boys working in a group to discuss, design and draft a unique letter 
holder. Once the designs were decided on the men digitalised the plans, cut the wood and invited the 
boys to visit the men’s shed. Then the volunteers lent their expertise to helping the boys to construct 
their letter holders back at school. The final step in the process was to decorate their creations. 
Throughout this program the boys were encouraged to work together, communicate effectively and to 
compromise. They are to be commended for their courteous behaviour. We are grateful to the 
volunteers from the Menai Men’s Shed who gave their time and resources towards this program. 
 
Jennie Lombe and Lyndal Davis 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Congratulations to Halle, Ruby, Mia, Kaliyah, Nicolette, Hayley, Emily, Melis, Maxine, Eliza, Angelise 
and Armani who performed in the Schools Spectacular last weekend. These students joined over three 
thousand dancers from all over the state in showcasing their talents in performing arts. Together with 
the mass choir and large orchestra of students, our students shone in what was one of the greatest 
variety show in the world. Our students represented themselves and their school with great enthusiasm 
and commitment.  
For those who were lucky enough to attend the performances, they were amazed by the talent of NSW 
Public School students. This show will be broadcast on Channel 7 on Saturday 8 December. It is a 
show not to be missed. 
Thank you to everyone involved. 
 
Lyndal Davis and Jennie Lombe 

Please report trespassers in the school grounds to: 
School Security  1300 880 021  OR  
Sutherland Police Station 9542 0899 

 

MENAI MEN’S SHED PROGRAM 

SCHOOLS SPECTACULAR 



FROM THE LIBRARY 

 
STUDENTS OF THE WEEK - T4, Week 7 
 

KD  Ridion 
K-1J   Lachlan 
1-2M   Patrick 
1-2PK Melaia 
3-4B    Lincoln 
3-4R    Jack 
4-5M  Nicolette 
5-6D     Cara 
5-6L  Lucas 

THE POINT CAFE 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Opening Hours for 2018 

The uniform shop will next be open on  
12 December 2018 and then once a  
fortnight on Wednesdays of every odd  
week, starting from 8.30am - 9.15am in 

the hall.  
 

Orders can be left at the office. 
Thank you 

 
 
 

Borrowing from the library has now ceased for 2018. I would really appreciate parents sending back 
any books with the Alfords Point barcode on the front cover. Sometimes our younger students forget to 
have their books scanned out, so if you find any of our books please return them as soon as possible. 
We are currently stocktaking which is an auditory requirement. 
 
Over the summer holidays Menai Library usually runs a Summer Reading Competition which is a great 
event to get your children reading over the holidays. 
 
Ann Naoum 
Teacher Librarian 
 
 
 
Thank you to all those who have volunteered and helped. 
 
Monday 
No volunteer 
 
Wednesday 
Barbara Bricknell 
 
Thursday 
No volunteer 
 
Friday 
Pam Ryan 
Stephanie Williams 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




